DRAFT Minutes

ALA Midwinter, Jan 17, 2005

PARS-Reformatting Committee Meeting

Boston, MA

Attendees:  

Victoria Ellis, NEDCC: Susan Koutsky, Maryland: Jacob Nadal, Indiana

Myron Chase, LC: Jin Ma, Penn State: Cathy Mook, Florida

Beth Bogdanski, UMI/Proquest

1. Meeting Minutes from Orlando were reviewed and approved.

2. Jake Nadal gave a brief report from the Reformatting Discussion Group.  There was a focus on technology, with Vickie Reich of LOCKSS and Taylor Service of OCLC speaking on their respective digital repositories.  There was diverse group of about 25 attendees and the presenters were well received. 

3. An update from a sub group of the committee (Susan, Myron, Cathy and Jake) that met Saturday afternoon to finalize the speaker list for the two PARS programs being planned by the Committee was given. Minor modifications to the original program concepts include removing the ‘philosophy’ of Preservation panel topic (too hard to define well) and adding Copyright in its place.  Discovery of an Preservation of audio materials program the same day as ours caused us to rethink our AV panelist speaker choices. 

4. Jeanne Drewes stopped by and suggested that the committee try to publish some sort of program proceedings.  This was discussed and ultimately rejected as too time consuming.  

5. The majority of the meeting was spent confirming the details for the two programs in Chicago, Managing transitions 1 and Managing Transitions 2.  It was decided to request full AV for presentations (laptop, projector, screen, microphones, head table, etc.) Jan. 21 is deadline for program description  changes and Feb. 4 is the deadline to confirm speaker title and contact information. 

6.  An idea for a program on trusted digital repositories for 2006 in New Orleans was tossed around. Who runs one, where are they, how do they get certified, are they decentralized (LOCKSS) or centralized (FCLA), how hard is it to build one, do they use migration, emulation or a mix, what metadata is needed, etc. are all interesting topics right now and will be even more interesting in 18 months. Jacob Nadal agreed to coordinate the planning of the program.   Should this be co-sponsored with Management Committee?  (?? =Within PARS, where does digital archiving ‘fit’ structurally- Reformatting or Management or ??  Possibly best with Management.)

7. Finally, the June to December 2004 AIIM (Association for Information & Image Management) Standards report was distributed by Myron, who is the liaison from ALCTS to AIIM.  Top page summary letter focuses on microform standards but report includes digital standards too.  There were concerns expressed that we need to include a preservation librarian on AIIM’s digital preservation committee (DIQP).  It was suggested that Cathy get in touch with Betsy Fanning, their standards Committee Chair and offer to create some liaison or link between AIIM and ALCTS for digital, as Myron does for microfilm.  

8. Though we had planned to, we did not discuss the draft strategic plan ALA: Ahead to 2010.
